

July 13, 2017

Dr. Ray Perren President Lanier Technical College 2990 Landrum Education Drive Oakwood, GA 30566

Dear Dr. Perren:

Thank you for your letter of January 18, 2017, notifying the Commission of your intent to offer a new Basic Machinist Technical Certificate of Credit program, effective August 2017. The certificate program will be offered on the main (Oakwood) campus and at the previously approved North Hall High School off-campus instructional site. The Basic Machinist TCC will require 10 credit hours. The curriculum for the certificate program is a repackaging of existing courses from the Machine Tool Technology A.A.S. degree program. Resources are currently available to implement the program.

We accept notification of the new Basic Machinist Technical Certificate of Credit program and require no additional information.

Best regards.

Kevin W. Sightler, Ph.D.

Director of Substantive Change

KWS/JWS:efk

cc: Dr. Joanne Tolleson, Vice President, Institutional

Effectiveness and Operations at Forsyth Campus

Dr. Denise Y. Young